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Minutes of Annual General Meeting at Urban Saints Westbrook
Saturday 8th December 2018 at 10.30am

Chair:			Barbara Spencer
Secretary:		Barbara Spencer 
Treasurer:		Roger Merry

Present:	16 members of the Association 


1. Apologies: Helga Lees and Daphne Isard.

2. 	Chair’s welcome: Barbara thanked everybody for their support by attending the meeting and paid special thanks to Jo Baynham and his team for providing the refreshments and allowing us to use their splendid facilities, not just for the AGM but also during the year for our Committee meetings.

	Before starting the meeting Barbara announced the recent death of Maurice Payne, whose funeral will be on Tuesday 11th December at the Crematorium, and that Maurice's wife, Margaret, is now at the Elms nursing home. They had supported the Association for many years.
	[ Post meeting note: Margaret Payne passed away on Saturday 8th December. ]

3.	The minutes of last year’s AGM – 11th November 2017 – were agreed as an accurate and true record. They were proposed by Robin Fayers and seconded by Bernard Penney. 

	Barbara explained we will carry on the procedure of attaching a copy of the minutes to our Newsletter at the end of January to those who attended the meeting, as well as those who have sent their apologies. A copy will also be available on the parish website once it has been agreed by the Committee. She said it had been a great help to email such information as it saves on both printing and distribution and asked if any members wished to leave their email address with her to do so at the end of the meeting. 

4. 	Matters Arising: Barbara had invited Conrad Gauntlett of the Wishing Well to attend our meeting and asked for an update on the work going on there. Unfortunately he was on the mainland but Roger Sharman said there is a still being installed at the back and it is the pub's intention to serve hot food next year.

	Barbara said several people had commented on how nice it was to see squirrels back in the area and wondered if the red tailed hawk had been caught, although nothing seemed to have been reported in the local press.

5. 	Treasurer’s Report: Roger circulated a statement of our accounts showing receipts of £69 from subscriptions plus 36p interest and expenditure totalling £109.41 comprising of £50 to Urban Saints for the use of their premises, £31.50 for the purchase of a water butt and £27.21 towards the plants for the troughs. This leaves a total of £553.84 in the Current Account as at 1st November 2018 and £653.71 on Deposit.

6. 	Election of Officers: Barbara stated that Ken Beales had sadly passed away at the beginning of the year, having been a valuable member for six years. She went on to say that we were desperately short of Committee members and if anyone was interested or knew of someone that might be, to let one of the Committee members know. Barbara explained the meetings were every six to eight weeks at Urban Saints Westbrook, usually at 7pm for about 90 minutes.

	Barbara said the Committee of Joyce Morgan Huws, Richard Wright and Roger Merry were happy to carry on.  She said she would continue to be Chairman and Secretary if agreed. The Committee were re‑elected en masse, proposed by Audrey Fayers and seconded by Alan Dibden. Barbara explained that although Reg Barry was not an elected member due to his other responsibilities, he does try to attend our meetings whenever he can and keeps us up-to-date with what's going on locally. On behalf of the Committee, she thanked him for all his support and advice throughout the year and congratulated him on being awarded the British Empire Medal for his work in the community over many years.

7. 	AOB: The Community Partnership had removed the flower trough at the bus stop during last winter but, following comments from the Committee, in spring they returned not one, but two troughs. Richard very kindly bought the compost and Joyce and Barbara agreed to take care of the planting and general supervision. The plants selected had been a good choice and survived the long, dry, hot summer, to the extent that at the time of the meeting they were still colourful and in bloom. Kerry Winter of Oakhill Road very kindly watered the troughs regularly before taking her dog for a walk. Keeping the plants watered should be much easier next year as Barry Farmer had generously provided and fitted guttering at the back of the bus shelter and Reg had purchased a water butt.

	With thanks to Richard, we approached Island Roads concerning the state of the bus shelter at Bullen Cross as it was in such a poor state, with a possibility of being demolished and replaced with a modern type which would not be in keeping with the area. The Association offered to paint it but, in reality, it was almost beyond repair. Not only did they refurbish and paint it, they cleared away a lot of the brambles and undergrowth as well as some overhanging branches, all without any expense to us. Joyce commented on how cosy the bus shelter was now with cushions, pictures and magazines to look at while waiting for the bus. Barbara said the last time the shelter was refurbished was July 2008 and hoped it would last another ten years.

	Barbara stated the IOWC had written several letters to the owner of Bramley House, Bullen Road following complaints about the disorderly state of the garden but all correspondence has been ignored. In the circumstances, therefore, the Council may serve a Notice under Section 215 of the Town and Planning Act which can require certain steps to be undertaken by the owner.

	The Christmas tree and lights at Bullen Cross, which had been provided by the Association, had proved very popular and, because the Parish Council are not erecting any trees around the area again this year, a neighbour of Reg Barry offered to have a large Christmas tree cut down and removed from his property for our use. This work was to be carried out during the afternoon after the AGM by Reg, Richard and Barry Farmer. The lights purchased last year had finally been returned to Barbara by the Parish Council's contractors and these will be used again this year. Consequently, there has been no charge to the Association for our display. Barbara expressed her disappointment that the Pondwell area gets very little from the Parish Council's precept compared to Nettlestone and Seaview.

	Barbara mentioned that when she and Joyce collected the subscriptions earlier in the year, several people said they were willing to pay a little extra towards our Christmas expenses. She asked if those in attendance would support the suggestion and this was unanimously agreed. Barbara said the matter will be discussed at the next meeting in January and mentioned in the newsletter.

	Audrey Fayers commented on the hedgerow in Gregory Avenue where there are no houses between numbers 17 and 23. The shrubs and bushes were overhanging into the road, making it very difficult for vehicles to pass without contact with the shrubbery, particularly if a vehicle has parked opposite. Reg said he would make enquiries.

	Barbara said she was hoping to arrange a lunch at the Appley Manor, probably sometime in February once all the Christmas and New Year celebrations have finished. She asked for other suggestions that would encourage neighbours to meet and get together. Roger Sharman said the Wishing Well had recently had a pub quiz which had been very popular. Another suggestion had been to hold a raffle at the pub with proceeds going to our Christmas fund. 



8. 	Chair’s concluding remarks: 

	Barbara mentioned forthcoming events leading up to Christmas. These were:-

· Wednesday 12th December at 7.30pm Westbrook Urban Saints' carol service, with refreshments afterwards.

· Saturday 15th December: Father Christmas and mince pies at Vic’s Stores from 10 o’clock to midday.

· Friday 21st December: Carols around the Christmas tree in St. Peter’s church at 7pm with mulled wine and mince pies.

	Barbara closed the meeting at 11.20am by wishing everyone a happy and peaceful Christmas.
